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SUMMARY AND ASSESSMENT OF EOC - RE-INSPECTION PERFORMED ON GIRTH WELDS

In accordance with the approved PG&E Inspection Test Plan (ITP), on November 13 & 15, 2013 a re-
inspection utilizing radiographic examination was performed on five (5) girth welds on the WV-132-13
project in Milpitas, CA. Once each of the welds were re-radiographed they were “fingerprinted” (weld
features compared against original images to verify that the original radiographic film images of the

weld matched the images of the re-inspected girth weld.

The following weld numbers were re-inspected:

Original Weld Id Number Reinspection Weld id Number
wW-31 W-31-RI
W-32 W-32-RI
W-33 W-33-RI
T1-9 Ti-9-RI
Ti-10 Ti-10-RI

The following were the results of these-inspections:
Weld Number: W-31-Rl Comments: Weld matched fingerprintand weld was determined to be

acceptable to APl 1104, 20™ edition.

Weld Number: W-32-Rl Comments: Weld matched fingerprintand weld was determined to be

acceptable to APl 1104, 20™ edition.

Weld Number: W-33-Rl Comments: Weld matched fingerprintand weld was determined to be

acceptable to APl 1104, 20™ edition.

Weld Number: TI-9-RI Comments: Weld did not match fingerprint. However, after performing
further investigation it was ultimately determined that this weld was
originally identified as weld number W-34 which was acceptable as

originally radiographed. Its fingerprint was matched and the weld was
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determined to be acceptable to AP1 1104, 20" edition. On November
15" the next weld down from weld number W-34 was re-radiographed
and this weld matched the fingerprint for the original weld number
identified as TI-9 and the weld was determined to be acceptable to API

1104, 20" edition.

Weld Number: TI-10-RI Comments: Weld matched fingerprintand weld was determined to be

acceptable to APl 1104, 20™ edition.

Upon a detailed review of the pipeline alighment sheets, PG&E was able to determine that the original
weld number TI-9 was actually one weld joint east of the location for weld number W-34. On

November 15, 2013 the field site was further excavated to locate the actual location for weld number
TI-9 and the weld was re-radiographed, the fingerprint matched that of the original film images for Ti-

9, was evaluated and determined to be acceptable to APl 1104, 20" edition.

Copies of WIX’s Radiographic Testing Inspectionreports indicating the results of their evaluation of

welds examined are attached.

This summary completes the evaluation and documentation of the re-inspections performed on the

five (5) identified girth welds on the WV-132-13 project in Milpitas, CA.

Respectfully submitted,

(oo 57 e

David L. Culbertson
President
ASNT/ACCP Professional Level 1l — 2820
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